
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New York City Conflicts of Interest Board 

2 Lafayette Street, Suite 1010 

New York, New York 10007 

 

Dear Conflicts of Interest Board Members: 

 

In accordance with Conflicts of Interest Board Rule 1-13(e), I write to inform you that I have 

designated Dermot Shea, Commissioner of the New York City Police Department, to serve 

as Honorary Chair to the National Law Enforcement Museum.   

Commissioner Shea will not be compensated for this activity, but will use reasonable and 

incidental City time and City resources to fulfill this service. As set forth below, there is a 

demonstrated nexus between Commissioner Shea’s position, his work for the National Law 

Enforcement Museum, and the mission of the NYPD. 

 

The National Law Enforcement Museum, operated by the National Law Enforcement 

Officers Memorial Fund (NLEOMF) a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization, provides the 

public with immersive exhibits as well as law enforcement research and educational 

programs.  Commissioner Shea would serve as Honorary Chair to the Museum for its Exhibit 

on the 20th Anniversary of 9/11 from August 27, 2021 through May 9, 2022.  His work as 

Honorary Chair furthers the NYPD’s mission and furthers the interests of the City in 

honoring and remembering those lost in the terrorist attacks of 9/11.   

 

Based on the information presented to me, I have determined that that there is a demonstrated 

nexus between the mission of the NYPD, Commissioner Shea’s position, and the work and 

activities of the National Law Enforcement Museum, and that such work and activities 

would further the NYPD’s mission and is not undertaken primarily for the benefit or interests 

of the National Law Enforcement Museum. 

 

                 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

        Dean Fuleihan 

        First Deputy Mayor of the City of New York 

 

Cc: Robert Barrows, Deputy Commissioner, Legal Matters, NYPD 

       Dineil Diaz-Lovelace, Deputy Commissioner, Legal Matters, NYPD  
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